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DEPARTMENT OF CITY PLANNING
JOHN P. ROBIN CIVIC BUILDING
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October 25, 2021
Honorable President and Members
City Council
City of Pittsburgh
510 City County Building
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15219

Re:	Institutional Master Plan 
DCP-MPZC-2019-00584

Dear President and Members:
Enclosed for Council’s legislative consideration is a resolution for a new Institutional Master Plan for the Pittsburgh Theological Seminary dated  October 6, 2021. This resolution is transmitted as a result of a positive recommendation from Planning Commission action on July 27, 2021 with the following conditions:
1. IMP document shall be amended to prohibit structured parking along North Sheridan Avenue.
2. Applicant return to Planning Commission for a Project Development Plan for the building at the corner of East Liberty Boulevard and North Sheridan Avenue.
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Applicant shall supplement the Urban Design Guideline section of the IMP to add language for the mixed-use building at the corner of East Liberty Boulevard and North Sheridan Avenue where the architectural design recognizes and responds to the gateway nature of this corner and also be respectful of the residential structures across North Sheridan Avenue.
The applicant has updated the Institutional Master Plan and these conditions are now met. 
A copy of the IMP, Planning Commission report, a map illustrating the IMP area, and the minutes of the July 27, 2021 hearing are enclosed.  Upon conclusion of the public hearing required to be held by City Council, the resolution may be enacted with five affirmative votes.
As per Section 922.12.E (Hearing and Action by City Council), the City Council shall hold a public hearing on the IMP within one hundred twenty (120) days of the Planning Commission's action on the application, unless the applicant has agreed in writing or on the record to an extension of time. For your convenience, 120 days from July 27, 2021 is November 24, 2021.  The applicant has agreed to an extension beyond 120 days, and that letter is attached.  
Yours truly,
s/ Corey Layman
Corey Layman, AICP
Zoning Administrator

cc:	Andrew Dash, City Planning Director
Dan Gilman, Mayor’s Office
Rev. Ricky Burgess, City Council 
Bobby Wilson, City Council
File
200 ROSS STREET | CIVIC BUILDING, FOURTH FLOOR | 412-255-2219
	
	
	



image1.png




